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NIRB File No.: 08AN008 

NRI File No.: 01-015-22R-M 

 

January 25, 2023 

 

David Willis 

Environment and Community Coordinator 

Peregrine Diamonds Ltd. 

1601 Airport Road, NE Suite 300 

Calgary, Alberta T2E 6Z8 

 

Sent via email: david.willis@debeersgroup.com  

 

Re: Acknowledgement of the 2021 Annual Report for Peregrine Diamonds Ltd.’s 

“Chidliak Environmental Baseline Studies” Project 

 
 

Dear David Willis: 

 

Please be advised that the Nunavut Impact Review Board (NIRB or Board) received Peregrine 

Diamonds Ltd.’s 2021 Annual Report for the “Chidliak Environmental Baseline Studies” project 

on April 19, 2022, as required pursuant to the Monitoring and Reporting Requirements condition 

1 of the Screening Decision Report, dated December 18, 2008.   

 

Monitoring and Reporting Requirements Condition 1 states: 

 

1. The Proponent shall submit an annual report as indicated in NIRB Screening Decision Report 

dated March 28, 2008, including reporting on the following additional project components and 

activities, and associated mitigation measures employed: 

• Trenching; 

• On ice drilling (in particular, water quality data); and  

• Lake ice airstrip operation. 

 

Upon review of your submission we have concluded that Peregrine Diamonds Ltd.’s 2021 Annual 

Report for the “Chidliak Environmental Baseline Studies” project contains the information as 

required above and that there are no deficiencies to note. 

 

All documents received and pertaining to this project proposal can be accessed from the NIRB’s 

online public registry at www.nirb.ca/project/123866.   
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If you have any questions or require further clarification, please contact the undersigned at (867) 

982-4622 or motokiak@nirb.ca.  

 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

Mia Otokiak 

Technical Advisor I 

Nunavut Impact Review Board 

 
cc: Richard Dwyer, Nunavut Water Board 

 Stephen William Bathory, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

 Jared Ottenhof, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

 Joel Fortier, Qikiqtani Inuit Association 

 Tracey McCaie, Crown – Indigenous Relations and Northern Affairs Canada 
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